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Sites and Areas
of Significance
to Māori

Sites and
Areas of
Significance to
Māori

Support in part You mention that under the Pounamu Vesting Act all pounamu is owned by Te
Rūnanga o Ngāi Tahu - this is not 100% correct as this act only states "those
parts of the territorial sea of New Zealand (as defined by section 3 of the
Territorial Sea, Contiguous Zone, and Exclusive Economic Zone Act 1977) that are
adjacent to the Takiwa of Ngai Tahu Whanui and the seabed and subsoil beneath
those parts of the territorial sea—

that, immediately before the commencement of this Act, is the property of the
Crown, ceases, on the commencement of this Act, to be the property of the
Crown and vests in and becomes the property of Te Runanga o Ngai Tahu."
however the Crown no longer owned the Pounamu rights on lands sold under
the Westland Waste Land Act 1870 as these lands were sold with Victorian Title
which states that the land owners control the rights of all minerals on/in/under
the land except gold, silver, petroleum and uranium. Pounamu is however a
mineral that the Victorian Title land owner retains ownership of.

We would like to see a narrowing of the areas, SASM 104 Kawhaka Creek
Catchment is a very broad area and while this is understandable with
regards to the Pounamu rights, this should not be a one size fits all
approach with regards to development and mining - SASM - P11 (point a)
and SASM R7 (point 3). The rights to mine certain areas such as privately
owned Victorian Title land should not need to be approved by Poutini
Ngāi Tahu rūnanga. Please include the wording With the exception of
privately owned Victorian Title Land

We also note that not all land in this area would have been significant to
Maori other than that of Pounamu rights, in particular our property was
originally swamp land.
With the land being swamp, it would not have contained any sacred sites.
The history of the area directly in our vicinity needs to be investigated
further before any decisions are made with a one size fits all approach.
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